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400 Main Street – Suite 615 
Knoxville, TN 37902 
 
Re: Northshore Corridor Infrastructure & Continued Public Safety Improvements 
 
 
Dear Mayor Jacobs, 
 
As discussions surrounding development in the “Northshore Drive Corridor” continues, it’s clear that 
a majority of constituents I’ve corresponded with feel the local infrastructure is inadequate to add 
additional housing to this fast-growing area of Knox County. 
 
Along with support from County Commission, we have successfully worked on safety improvements 
in the Northshore Corridor for the past five years, including the addition of the multi-modal 
greenway, installation of the boardwalk along with removal of the at-grade crossing, Concord Park 
road widening / paving, road shoulder stability, and enhanced safety around the busy park 
entrances. Additionally, planning and design is underway with the team at Knox County Engineering 
& Public Works (EPW) on several new road and safety improvements along Northshore Drive, which 
I look forward to helping announce alongside you later this fall. 
 
While the aforementioned safety projects are valuable investments that should be applauded, I 
believe there’s an opportunity for Knox County to invest in additional long-lasting solutions that will 
make the Northshore Corridor safer, easier for residents to navigate, and provide for future, and 
much needed, housing inventory. 
 
Most all citizens who’ve contacted me cited the increase in traffic and accidents along Northshore 
Drive. To verify these claims, I recently asked EPW for accident data on Northshore Drive between 
the Choto & Concord roundabouts. I have included that data in this correspondence for your review. 
As you will see, the Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT) reports between 2018 – 2022 
accidents along the Northshore Corridor have increased 39%. According to the data, a majority of 
the accidents occurred during daylight hours (63.92%), in clear weather conditions (71.13%), and 
along the roadway not near an intersection (83.51%). 
 
My own experience traveling in this area, along with the TDOT data, reinforces the perception that a 
large volume of drivers are traveling along Northshore Dr. at high rates of speed, and with the 
combination of a rather narrow roadway, inevitably leads to an increase in accidents. Further data 



analysis supports this as 32.99% of reported accidents are rear-end collisions which certainly can be 
attributed to the increased volume of traffic continuing to build up in this area. 
 
As you are aware, even one small accident along this stretch of Northshore Drive can back up traffic 
for miles and delay both citizens and commercial business professionals for hours on end. Additional 
concerns from citizens include difficulties turning out of several large neighborhoods onto 
Northshore Dr. (Jefferson Park, Montgomery Cove, etc.) due to the high volume of traffic, especially 
during peak morning and late-afternoon periods. 
 
To address these concerns, amongst others, I would like to suggest that you and the EPW team 
consider adding additional roundabouts at the intersection of Northshore Drive and Charlottesville 
Blvd. and the intersection of Northshore Drive and Mont Cove Blvd. / Bayou Bend Way / Harbor 
Crest Way. This would provide easier in/out access for neighborhood residents and serve as a 
natural slowing of traffic at key points where accidents seem to be on the rise. Based on my 
conversations with EPW, these new safety enhancements would cost an estimated $2-4M of capital 
investment (in today’s dollars) and take one to three years to complete. 
 
I am very aware of the vast number of infrastructure projects that are needed all across Knox County 
and understand there must be a fine balance of where our resources are allocated. However, I 
believe our focus on major infrastructure investments are long overdue. According the AdvanceKnox 
2022 “State of the County” report, Knox County has experienced a nearly 50% gain in population in 
the last 40 years (320,000 to 479,000), yet we have not kept up with the investment in our 
infrastructure needs at the same rapid pace. I believe we must commit more resources in 
infrastructure needs to support the rapid growth that doesn’t seem to be slowing anytime soon. 
 
As you consider capital investments in the coming year and prepare the FY’25 budget for 
presentation to County Commission, I urge you to consider adding the necessary funding to pursue 
these suggested improvements in the Northshore Drive Corridor. 
 
I know how much you care about Knox County and am confident you will want to work together to 
build the foundation for a thriving community for decades to come. Thank you for your time and 
consideration.  
 
Sincerely,   
 
 
 
 
 
Larsen Jay, Knox County Commissioner (At-Large, Seat 10) 
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